

## WILDLIFE ACHIEVEMENT **CLUB CHAPTER**

The Izaak Walton League of America, Inc. NOVEMBER Newsletter P.O. Box 118, Damascus, MD 20872

Next Membership Meeting WEDNESDAY NOV 18, 1981 - Board of Directors WEDNESDAY DEC 2, 1981.

- WOODCUTTERS DAYS SATURDAY AND SUNDAY DECEMBER 12 and 13, 1981. Bring the whole family. Coffee and doughnuts will be served at 9 AM each day. Lunch features venison bar-b-q and vegetable soup. Between and after these treats will be plenty of wholesome outdoor activity: Cutting, hauling, splitting and loading wood on the trucks. At \$100/cord, the dozen or so cords of wood we move in these two days is a big help in meeting the chapter's budget. Come on out and lend a hand.
- WILD GAME DINNER is scheduled for our January membership meeting. Our club's expert hunters are once again called upon to fill the larder. Chef Kenney will transform your contributions into a bountiful feast. Your attendance is the final ingredient to make this event a huge success. Plan to bring the entire family!
- TURKEY SHOOTS are still doing well. Volunteers are still needed each Saturday night from 6 to 10 PM. Don't forget your 12 GA guns because volunteers will find ample opportunity to participate in the shoots. It's fun and an easy way to help the chapter.
- At this writing the OYSTER ROAST 1 to 5 PM SUNDAY NOVEMBER 15 is too close to announce again, but we hope everyone intends to show Paul Jackson their best oyster appetites. In return he's sure to show you his best oyster recipes.
- SIGHT-IN DAYS on the Rifle Range are proving to be very popular as hunters prepare for the 1981 season. A number of prospective new members have attended and the range crews are doing their best to help everyone increase his or her chances to fill their tags.

THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP WERE APPROVED BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND ARE RECOMMENDED FOR MEMBERSHIP ACTION:

Wayne Leadbetter, 5005 Jasmine Dr, Rockville MD 20853 Col. Bob Gamble, 9556 Georgia Ave, Silver Spring MD 20910 Doug Whittier, 4 Turnham Court, Gaithersburg MD 20878 Michael Lehman, 1575 Florence Rd, Mt. Airy MD 21771 Ira Gold, 521 Bonifant St, Silver Spring MD 20904 Joseph Monaco, 25124 Hickory Ridge Lane, Gaithersburg MD 20879 Sponsor Bob Rodkey

Sponsor Charles Woolsey Sponsor George Schneider Sponsor Smith DeForce Sponsor Bob Rodkey Sponsor Les Kenney

Thanks to the following individuals who have donated equipment to the chapter:

Rick Egerter, for a stereo amplifier and two speakers; Bob Dostal, for a refrigerator; and H. E. Mercier, for a pool table.

These items are greatly appreciated by the membership and will certainly see much use in the months to come.

THE 1982 ACTIVITIES CALENDAR will be available after DECEMBER 1, 1981. We will not be bound to the events on the calendar. Chapter members with ideas for activities may make suggestions and help to implement them at any time during the year. Attend the meetings each month and make your feelings known. We would be particularly receptive to conservation-oriented projects or social events as well as to suggestions for fund-raising activities.

DUES TO JOE CARINCI......MES PAYMENTS TO JOE CARINCI......QUESTIONS FOR JOE CARINCI will be taken at 253-2951. Remit your 1982 dues and MES as soon as possible to assure continued good times in 1982. The Wildlife Achievement Club Chapter needs active members in good standing. Prompt discharge of the financial obligation is a step in the right direction.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

## RANGE HIGHLIGHTS:

Bill Gerwig (286-3935) is our new Metallic Silhouette Chairman. Bill cut out and welded our sets of silhouettes. He is interested in hearing your comments and suggestions for upcoming silhouette shooting events.

Ari Sapir (384-1430) is our new Pistol Chairman. Ari made and welded the new pistol target standards and was previously our co-chairman.

Rodger Armstrong (253-6424), Rifle Chairman, has replaced the old sandbags with 24 new ones and has installed new plywood backboards on the rifle target standards. Rodger is looking for volunteers to cut and donate 2 foot square plywood or paneling sections for replacement stock. These backdrops usually last a couple of months, so we need a continuing supply.

Call any of these chairmen with your comments or suggestions for range activities. Help them in policing the ranges and help the chapter by challenging individuals on the range that you don't recognize.

\* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

## DECEMBER RANGE ROSTER

SAT 12/5	1 Dave Anderson, Sr.	585-1053	SUN 12/13 1 Bill Spence	946 <b>-</b> 7716
	2 John Ogilvie	774-2551	2 Jim Lombardo	-
SUN 12/6	1 Brian Baldwin	869-7016	SAT 12/19 1 Rick Egerter	-
	2 Rick Sommer	253-6380	2 Bill Maneely	972-3674
SAT 12/12	1 Bill Rahn	774-6234	SUN 12/20 1 Dick Curtis	384-6267
	2 Bob Rodkey	869-2592	2 Claggett Warfield	926-2515

RANGE WILL CLOSE during holidays from DEC 26 and 27, 1981 and JAN 2 and 3, 1982.

RANGE WILL REOPEN SAT JAN 9, 1982. However, range may be used by appointment during this period. Phone Les Kenney (253-3430) for an appointment.

Newsletter submitted by Richard G. Sommer, Corresponding Secretary, 253-6380.